

AT&T Broadband

188 Inverness Drive West Englewood, CO 80112

April 18, 2002

Tom Dorman
Executive Director
Commonwealth of Kentucky
Public Service Commission
211 Sower Boulevard
Post Office Box 615
Frankfort, Kentucky 40602-0615

RECEIVED
APR 1 9 2002

Executive Director's Office

Re: Agreement and Plan of Merger between AT&T Corp. and Comcast

Dear Mr. Dorman.

I am writing following a recent discovery on the Kentucky Public Service Commission's website. It appears that following our recent letter to the Commission dated March 7, 2002, providing notice of Agreement and Plan of Merger between AT&T Corp. and Comcast, the current name of the company was changed on the Commission's website from AT&T Broadband Phone of Kentucky, LLC to AT&T Comcast Corporation. As stated in our earlier letter, the company will be changing control from AT&T Corp. to AT&T Comcast through a series of steps and final closing.

Per our letter on March 7,2002, AT&T Broadband Phone of Kentucky, LLC will continue to be the certificated entity operating in Kentucky and the existing customers will not be adversely impacted. I apologize for any confusion that the notice may have caused; our intent was to provide advanced notice of the merger while continuing to operate under the name of AT&T Broadband Phone of Kentucky, LLC. AT&T Broadband will continue to operate in the Commonwealth of Kentucky via AT&T Broadband Phone of Kentucky, LLC certification until after the close of the merger at which time notice will be provided should the operating company name change.

I would welcome your assistance to ensure that the proper company name, address and contact information are listed on the Commission's site. Please remove AT&T Comcast Corporation and the associated information and replace it with the following:



AT&T Broadband Phone of Kentucky, LLC 188 Inverness Drive, West Suite 400
Englewood, Colorado 80112
(303) 858-3000
Fax (303) 858-5465

Company Contact: Tiffany L. Russo, Esq.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Should you need additional information or have additional questions please do not hesitate to contact me at (303) 858-3350.

Sincerely,

Tiffany L. Russo

Attorney and Director of Regulatory Compliance

AT&T Broadband

cc: William Mosca, AT&T Broadband

Tina Pyle, AT&T Broadband

Barbara Thurgarland, AT&T Corp.